CEDAR COVE II

EXECUTIVE BOARD
MINUTES
February 9, 2017
The meeting was called to order by Evan at 6:31 PM in the office of The Management Trust.
In attendance were

Directors: Evan Schroeder, Ali VanCleave, and Joe Felice

Homeowners: Lawrence Appiah and his brother, Ebwaib  (55203)
Manager: Ga-ami Chavez 
Guests:  None
Lawrence wanted it known that he does not agree with the fine assessed in January.  It is so noted, and that it will be paid under protest.
Minutes of the January meeting were approved as corrected.
Financials were reviewed, and the board had several questions for Mara.
Old Business
1.  Roofs
Work has begun.  The roofers apparently reinstalled the existing dishes in their original locations.  It will remove them and make repairs.  Also, the board felt it was inappropriate for the roofers to be storing materials and vehicles in front of individual garage doors.
2.  All trash has been removed from the west side and a “No dumping” sign has been put up on north side of the carport.
3.  Aurora Water
Conservation assessment has been completed.  Buildings 3 & 4 have had a big spike in usage.  Evan will get dye tablets from the city and we will distribute them to the residents of those buildings, in the hope of locating leaking toilets.
4.  FHA certification is in process.
5.  $300,000.00 loan from Mutual of Omaha Bank was approved, and the funds are to be deposited into our reserve account shortly.
6.  Fence replacement is awaiting scheduling.  The materials deposit has been paid.

7.  A letter regarding garage-door replacement (bldg. 7) will be sent once we know the dates.
8.  Comcast agreement

Agreement still not signed.
New Business 
1.  Attorney collection programs
The board agreed to go on the “Deferred-Fee Schedule” and the contract was signed by Evan.
2.  Mailboxes

The parcel locker on the east side has been broken into, and cannot be used.  This follows the break-in of mailboxes a couple of months ago.  These clusters are in very-visible and vulnerable location.  For this reason, the board voted unanimously to replace these clusters with newer, more-secure ‘4C’ locks.  Cost of materials is $2,270.00 delivered.  The cost to each owner for his individual box is $36.00.  Installation is extra and will be paid for by the association.  Ga-ami will get bid from Elk, and Joe will see if Bob (RMI) wants to do the work.
Meeting adjourned at 7:42 PM.
Next meeting Thursday, March 9 at TMT.
